
  

In attendance: 
Jenna Deeton, Kim Schultz, Pam Hunt, Cris Agustin, Darlene Palma and Ryan Francis 
 
Welcome Darlene Palma to the BEG PAC! Darlene has been a regular volunteer with our hot 
lunch program and has now decided to join the Pac. We have no doubt she will be an asset to 
the group.  
 
Open House- There was a great turn out for the newly formatted open house which took place 
on Tuesday September 3rd. This was an opportunity for kids to meet their new teachers and 
drop off any supplies. Teachers reported a smoother first day of school as a result of the open 
house being the day before.  
 
We are currently sitting at 291 kids at BEG.  
Class sizes range from 16-28.  
 
Fundraising- We have decided to change up the fundraising this year. We won’t be doing peak 
of the market.  Our first fundraiser will be closer to Christmas. Pam is looking into the Bothwell 
cheese fundraiser and will discuss her findings at the October meeting.  
 
Hot lunches - We as a Pac have decided to part ways with Domino’s Pizza. We had too many 
issues in previous years and have decided to go a different route. Starting in November we will 
be using Subway for the hot lunches. Cris will get the forms to Sherry to be sent home. More 
info will be given at the October meeting.  Handouts can be seen in the Pac binder.  
 
Staff enrichment- Staff enrichment will be given to all subject teachers after our first fundraiser 
is completed. Amounts to be determined based on fundraiser sales.  
 
Admin report- Committee work has already begun. Each staff member is on at least one of the 
three priority committees, which include: literacy, numeracy and safe schools.  
The Manitoba association of Parent Council membership for 2019-2020 had been paid by Kelly 
Barkman.  
 
The first playground refresh meeting took place and each team member will be completing and 
submitting one grant proposal on or before the next meeting in October. $1000 from 
fundraising will go into the playground account.  
 
New staff this year: Lisa Clark (Resource and Guidance), Charlene Fossen (EA), Ashley 
Buchanan( Teacher Librarian), Anne Anthony( Grade 1)  
 
 



**Pac is looking to attach something to the school website regarding steps to treating lice 
effectively before returning to school.   
 
**Pac will create a pamphlet to entice more families to join the email. This will be emailed out 
to all families 
 
Lunch program  
There is a surplus of $9000+  
 
There is a need for more lunch supervisors due to the increase in numbers. We have approved 
the school to hire 2 more lunch supervisors immediately.  
 
Next meeting for PAC and Lunch program is Tuesday October 15th, 2019.  
 
 
 
 
 


